
GYMNASTICS
NEWSLETTER
O u r  C l u b  o f f e r s  q u a l i t y  C o a c h i n g  a n d  P r o g r a m m e s

f o r  a t h l e t e s  o f  a l l  a g e s .

Do you know how to access your child's Gymnastics NZ

Profile?

Simply visit: https://gnz.friendlymanager.com/login?

club=huttvalleygymsports. Enter your athletes email and

password. (You can reset this if you cannot remember it).

You will be able to view your contact information, medical

notes, current classes and update any details.  Under Fees

you will find the Club's bank account number, the payments

you have made and a summary of any monies owed.

The Events section lists the classes you are signed up for.

The Attendance shows your classesband under Membership

you can see the levels and classes you have attended over

the years. In the email section you can see a summary of all

Club emails sent. A great way to look back on messages.

How to log into your

profile.

Term 4 registrations

Holiday Programme 

Hoodie and Beanies -

collect 25/26 September

.

W H A T ' S  B E E N  H A P P E N I N G

A reminder that we are taking Term 4 bookings online via

your child’s profile. Please make sure you click into the

correct term, and then the class that your child is already in.

If you prefer you can email the office and we can do this for

you admin@huttvalleygymsports.co.nz.

If you would like to change to another class for Term 4

please email us and once we know where there are

vacancies in the classes, we can then move you to the class

of your choice (if there is space available).

Payment is required by today (25 September). Bookings for

children who are not in a class will open on Monday 28

September. Please let us know if you are not returning asap 

Term 3 2020    " Its  a  Wrap"

Athlete Login/Profile

Term 4 Bookings

A reminder that Hoodie's and

Beanies will be available for

collecion on Friday 25 and

Saturday 26 September.

Hoodies & Beanies

 so that we can offer your place to

someone on our waitlist.

If you have any difficulty with our

online system please contact the

office on 5663244.



Holiday Programme

Holiday Programme - Registrations Still Open
Bookings are open for gym camp for the October School Holidays running from Mon 28

Sep to Fri 9 October. Please share with your friends and come along for some fun.

The cost is $35.00 per day and the hours are 8.30am to 3.00pm.

You can book online through your child's portal or by emailing

admin@huttvalleygymsports.co.nz with your child's name and the days you require

 Click here for more information

Leading on from the last Committee Update, the Fraser Park Team thought it was timely

for an update on the Fraser Park transition project.  As previously discussed, our Grant

Coordinator, Bridget Ross, submitted the Lotteries application, however, as anticipated

Lotteries did reply with a raft of clarifications and queries.

This launched the Project Delivery Team into overdrive, as the additional information

required was relatively detailed and needed to be turned around in some tight

timeframes. It would not be unfair to say that for a week there were some late nights

coupled with an incredible amount of email traffic.  Many of the clarifications focussed on

the affordability, financing, feasibility, and sequencing of the project, this being due to

Lotteries having a mandate to ensure the projects supported have minimised, as far as

possible any inherent financial risks.

Fraser Park Update

http://huttvalleygym.co.nz/fun-time/#holiday-programme


We are offering both members and our wider community

the opportunity to purchase an engraved tile which will

be built in and on display in our new building.

There are two size options to choose from:

Small Engraved Tile (200mm X 100mm) : this includes up

to 40 characters. $125.00

Large Engraved Tile (300mm X 600m) : this includes up

to 60 characters or your logo.  $550.00

As the build is a while away, mock-up images will be

displayed in the Club acknowledging your support of our

Club. To order use the QR code or click here

Link: https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=9sBYV3PZbE-

zDZv2u1s2cla33SszaepOn1Di6AGt8X1UNjdEMUhIM1JKWFcxVUlaNzAzR1BSWEo4Sy4u

Do you want to have a piece of our
new Gym?

In practical terms this meant that Team had to provide additional detailed cost estimates

covering the whole project not just the new build, with Lotteries requesting this formally

through a Quantity Surveyor. Lotteries also requested further details on the grant being

provided by Hutt City Council as well as the terms of the guaranteed loan. With the help of

the Council these clarifications were also satisfied. 

In addition, further details of the additional partnership and internal funding was

requested along with further evidence of the bank loan terms needed in conjunction with

an affordability and servicing assessment. Again thanks to some agile action this was

produced and submitted

One issue that continues to prove challenging, simply due to timing is the provision to

Lotteries of a signed Lease for the Hutt City Council building.  The lease is an incredibly

detailed document which provides the basis of the relationship between the gym and Hutt

City Council for up to 30 years, therefore the lease is being reviewed by legal teams to

make sure it meets the needs of both parties. This was achieved, and Club hope to get the

draft Lease to Lotteries shortly.

Lotteries was also keen to have additional detail regarding the overall project plan.  Whilst

we have had a robust milestone plan for the new build, Lotteries required the project plan

to cover the project holistically.  As a team we have now generated the first version of the

plan and this will form the baseline for the project.  Clearly this will change depending on

prioritisation within the scheme of work and of course cash flow. The Project Delivery Team

continues to work with Lotteries and is well placed to provide additional information when

requested/becomes available.

Hutt Valley Gymnastics Club Tile Fundraiser

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=9sBYV3PZbE-zDZv2u1s2cla33SszaepOn1Di6AGt8X1UNjdEMUhIM1JKWFcxVUlaNzAzR1BSWEo4Sy4u


Capital Competition, 20 Sep
Gym For All Update

Well done to our Gym for All Competitors at the Capital Competition last weekend: Elite 2nd,

gold 1st, silver 3rd and 2nd.  Here's some other shots from the afternoon:

1st and 2nd for Stage 2 and 2nd equal for Iron.


